NOTE:  THE JUNE 2016 MEETING WAS NOT “OFFICIAL” DUE TO NOT HAVING A QUORUM OF DIRECTORS PRESENT.  THE NOTES BELOW ARE A RECORD OF THE UNOFFICIAL DISCUSSION.

Board of Directors Meeting – Marquis Downs – June 15, 2016
Executive discussion opened at 6:07 pm.  Present were April Ishak, John Blische, Dorothy Reilly.  Delinquencies were discussed.  Progress has been made, and letters to go out to those who did not respond to prior billing.

Regular discussion opened at 6:20 pm.  Cathy Rossetti, a new resident at 207, joined meeting.  No quorum was present; minutes could not be approved.  

1. Financial report.  Repairs to elevators, back bills, over $5,000 for insurance, large water bills were paid.  Old utility expenses from management transition were paid. Budget is tight at the moment.

2. Old business  

a. Elevators – still working out the elevator problem with Schindler vs Annapolis.

b. Status of sprinkler claim - Paul reports discussion of claim going on.  Ryan lawyers want report of remediation done to sprinkler systems.  April to contact Simplex-Grinnell for copy of proposal.

c. Repair log – new style log is set up.  A person from April’s office will be involved in keeping it up to date.

d. Dryer vents – 4th floor repairs – Ductz Co. has given the Association a proposal for repairs.  Condo association will pay for cost of lift for 2 days, and Ductz will replace all 51 vents on 4th floors of all 7 buildings.  Unit owners will be billed for cost of vents.  Ducts  has presented an option #1 of a bird-proof cover at every vent for $190 (2 vents) per unit.  Alternately, they can put the bird-proof cover on the dryer vent and a “bird basket” on the bathroom vent for a total of $145 per unit.  Voting by board members will take place by e-mail.  Then the job can be scheduled.   (No vent cleaning will be done at the time of this job.  Cleaning would require entering individual units).   Additionally, Ductz did agree to paint some bare patches on upper window frames

e. Cleanup of building exteriors – Pristine  not interested in doing a smaller job for us; i.e. removal of green growth from bricks on lower areas of building; or cleanup of siding on north sides of buildings.  April will get additional quotes.  
f. Condo vs HOA documents – condo association must follow plat determination (decisions made by developer years ago).  Parking lots are “common elements”, maintained by condo association.  April has some information on parking lot painting.  April to get estimate for new handrail at 207 and an estimate for sidewalk repair in front of 207 as well.
g. Electrical  - April will investigate feasibility of solar panels on roofs.

3. New Business

a. Roofing inspection status – Tony’s did inspections and repairs: replaced 3  shingles at 203;  2 at 201; 30 at 202; none at 203, 204, 205; 2 at 207.  Several units had repairs due to water damage:  Hoff, Peterson at 205 ($500); Eck at 201 needed flashing repair; Heineman at 203.   At 207, a leak was reported by Sue Hart from unit above.  Roofing inspections are continuing by Terry from Dry-Tech Co., who will address damage incurred by recent high winds.  Our roofers have said that due to height of buildings, high elevation of property, and such a windy area, shingles used here were not weighted correctly.  They recommend heavier shingles for future roofs.  Next month we will discuss possible roof replacement program.
b. Meet and greet to be rescheduled in September.

c. Loud neighbors issue has been resolved.  April will try to resolve issue of barking dog at 204.

d. Back-flow testing – all buildings passed. Not billed yet.  
e. Water/sewer costs -  Rates are proposed to increase in near future.  April will circulate ideas about water conservation.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm
